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Important changes to your cover

We regularly review our plans and often update them to improve your cover or to make your 

cover clearer. This leaflet tells you about the more significant changes we’ve made.

We recommend that you read these changes carefully alongside your new Membership 

Handbook, which contains the full terms of your cover. Please note that you might see some other 

wording changes in your Membership Handbook, but these don’t affect your cover.

If you’d like to talk to us about anything in this leaflet, please call 01923 770 000 or email 

support@thephc.co.uk.

Your cancer cover

We want to make sure our members get the best support available to them at every stage of their 

cancer journey. We’ve extended our cover for bone strengthening drugs so they’ll be available all 

the time they’re being used within the terms of their license, or when their use is recommended 

by NICE.

There are a number of choices available to members after they’ve had surgery for breast cancer. If 

you choose to have a reconstruction, we’ll cover a further operation on the other breast to 

improve symmetry, as long as it happens within two years of your reconstruction. And if you 

choose not to have a reconstruction, we’ll also pay for one further operation to the other breast to 

improve symmetry.

Cover for new treatments

There is a developing group of medicines and treatments known as Advanced Therapeutic 

Medicinal Products (ATMPs). These are often very expensive treatments and to provide cover for 

all of them under our plans wouldn’t offer good value for our members. 

We cover certain approved ATMPs under our plans, which are shown on a list on our website 

axahealth.co.uk/atmps or can be confirmed by calling us.  

All newly approved ATMPs will be reviewed by our medical team. The list of ATMPs that we cover 

is subject to change so you should always check with us before you start any treatment.



PHC is a trading name of The Permanent Health Company Limited. The Permanent Health Company 
Limited is a wholly owned subsidiary of AXA PPP healthcare Group Limited and part of the global  
AXA Group. Registered in England and Wales No. 2933772. Underwritten by  
AXA PPP healthcare Limited. AXA Health is a trading name of AXA PPP healthcare Limited.  
Registered in England and Wales No. 3148119.  
Both companies are registered at 20 Gracechurch Street, London EC3V 0BG. 

The Permanent Health Company Limited is authorised and regulated by the  
Financial Conduct Authority. AXA PPP healthcare Limited is authorised by the  
Prudential Regulation Authority and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority and the  
Prudential Regulation Authority. Aspects of policy and claims administration may be undertaken on 
behalf of AXA PPP healthcare Limited by The Permanent Health Company Limited.  
Write to us at: PHC, 32 Church Street, Rickmansworth, Hertfordshire, WD3 1DJ.  
We may record and/or monitor calls for quality assurance, training and as a record of our conversation.
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